
            
 
 
 
November 14, 2016 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
RE: In the Matter of the Application of Rocky Mountain Power for Approval of Power Purchase 

Agreement between Rocky Mountain Power and Tesoro Refining and Marketing Company 
LLC. 
Docket No. 16-035-40 

 
Dear Mr. Widerburg: 
 
Rocky Mountain Power (the “Company”) hereby submits for filing the following reply comments 
pursuant to the Commission scheduling order dated September 28, 2016 in the above referenced 
matter. 
 
In comments provided on November 3, 2016, the Division of Public Utilities (“DPU”) concluded 
that the terms of the Tesoro Power Purchase Agreement (“Agreement”) comply with the 
Commission’s guidelines and order in Docket Nos. 03-035-14 and 12-035-100. The DPU 
recommended that the language in the Agreement referencing the 2010 Protocol be updated to the 
2017 Protocol. The DPU further recommended that the Commission order the Company to provide 
with future power purchase agreement filings, the GRID outputs and Excel spreadsheets 
supporting the price calculations and spreadsheets showing avoided line loss calculations. Further, 
the DPU recommended that the Company continue to provide, at least quarterly, hourly power 
purchased reports.  
 
Pursuant to the DPU recommendation, on November 10, 2016 the company filed an updated 
Agreement modifying language in Section 2.1 of the Agreement referencing the 2010 Protocol. 
 
Also pursuant to the DPU recommendations the company agrees to provide, concurrent with future 
power purchase agreements filings, the supporting GRID outputs and spreadsheets in the requested 
format. Finally, consistent with the DPU recommendations the Company commits to continue to 
provide, at least quarterly, a report of hourly power purchased. 
 
An original and ten (10) copies of this filing will be provided via overnight delivery. The Company 
will also provide electronic versions of this filing to psc@utah.gov.   
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The Company respectfully requests that all formal correspondence and requests for additional 
information regarding this filing be addressed to the following: 
 
By E-mail (preferred):  
 
 
By regular mail: 

datarequest@pacificorp.com  
bob.lively@pacificorp.com  
 
Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 

 
Informal inquiries may be directed to Bob Lively, Manager, Utah Regulatory Affairs at                
(801) 220-4052. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Yvonne R. Hogle  
Assistant General Counsel, Rocky Mountain Power 
 
cc: Service List (w/enclosures) 
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